


 

 

 
 
 

June 17, 2024                                              
 
To whom it may concern,  
 
I make this representation as the Senior Rabbi of the Spanish and Portuguese Jewish Community, the 
founding Jewish community of British Jewry, est. 1656. In my capacity as Senior Rabbi, I am responsible 
for the spiritual wellbeing of British Jewry’s Sephardi Jewish community. It is in this capacity that I am 
particularly concerned about the manner in which the City of London has treated our founding 
synagogue, Bevis Marks Synagogue, est. 1701. Despite clear representations demonstrating the unique 
sensitives of its site, particularly its need for unobstructed sky-views for religious worship, this Local 
Plan has disregarded this religious necessity. It has done so by tightly defining an ‘immediate setting’ 
and at the same time rejecting the existence of a ‘wider setting’. In particular, it rejects the impact that 
the encroachment of tall buildings to the synagogue’s south,  that sit just outside this ‘immediate 
setting’, would have on the synagogue.  
 
This disregard of the religious, cultural, and historical requirements and sensitives of such an important 
religious community, tramples on the values that we hold dear as British citizens. It is an affront to all 
those who value the heritage and tolerance of this country. As Bevis Marks Synagogue is both a symbol 
of Britain religious diversity, and of unequal value to Jews worldwide as the only synagogue to have 
maintained regular worship back to 1701, its preservation is of the highest importance. The Local Plan 
should be an opportunity to ensure it is protected, and yet, it has failed to do so, and may in fact, to all 
our horror, be a roadmap for justifying harm to it. It is clearly unsound in its current form.  
 
I therefore make the following representations regarding the Local Plan 2040 generally, and specifically 
in respect of Policies HE1, S12 and S13 and the Policies Map.  
 
The draft is unsound on the following grounds:  
 

• HE1 does not adequately protect heritage assets. It is not enough that development should 
“consider” enhancing conservation areas; enhancement should be actively sought and 
pursued.  

• HE1 also does not adequately protect Bevis Marks Synagogue. As drafted, HE1(8) refers to the 
Synagogue’s defined "immediate setting”; however no such concept of immediate setting 
exists. As with other heritage assets, the whole setting of the Synagogue should be protected. 
This is particularly important because the Synagogue is included in the Tall Buildings Area, and 
the permissible height contours in Figures 14 and 15 clearly impinge upon the Synagogue and 
its setting.  






